Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

February 16, 2012  
Spire Fuel
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1925 with the following members present;
John Wayman  Bill Strubbe  Everett Henry  Shaun Buehner  Bob Wilhelm  Vince Gildone  Carl Highlander  Steve Passerell  William Wilms  Vail Foltz  Ron Valitsky  Chris Craft  Tim Mills  Aaron Lenart  Laverne Goodge  John Jyurovat  Dave Lemponen  Ed Koziol
Guests:
Jamie Cordova of the Spire Fuel spoke on the general history of how the Spire came to be.
Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:
The treasurer’s report included the financial statement which was approved as presented and a brief review of the 2012 dues and the survivor fund member status.
Old Business:

No old business at this time.
New Business:
A report on the OFCA volunteer committee meeting was presented to the body. Items reported on were training such as the Maxwell class, funding, recruitment / retention, Leadership and Leadership training, legal issues and EMS issues. Chief Koziol will represent us on this committee.
In October, there will be a recruitment and retention program.

We were also reminded about the wine tour fundraiser that will be held in our county for the OFCA.

Committees:

9-1-1: In the 9-1-1 report the body was told the 9-1-1 review committee is working on new “Next Gen” software as the current software will expire this December. Also discussed was the new EOC software, the PSAP Network project and the status of the map and how it can be used by fire, EMS, police as well as the progress on how we will be charged for its use and project development.
Water Rescue: Our county team was represented at a Water Tac meeting. Items discussed were response, SOG’s, equipment workshop and training issues.

30 water rescue team members had signed up for the 2012 Polar Bear Plunge. Also discussed was the upcoming Roaming Shores Polar Bear Plunge on the 10th of March.

Training: The following points arose; FFI class GFD is preceding, the ACEMS Council 2012 Symposium working group is moving forward. Information packets will be sent out soon.
CTAT: This year’s grant is ½ that of last year. It came in at $58,000.
Good of the Order:
The sled and unit to pull it for the Greenway Trail has been placed on the Austinburg / Morgan Line for quicker response when needed.

Narrow banding was discussed. Most of us have not set a date as of yet. It’s going to happen so we need to get ready.

The next meeting will be held at Scooters in Andover and the Ohio Fire Marshal Larry Flowers will attend.
Meeting was adjourned at 2024
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
